
 

  
  

 

 

 We’re baaaacckkkk! Yeah, the directors and I got together and decided it’s time to get 
together again. We figured by early May most of us will have received our vaccinations. But as in 
December, we will have a COVID-safe meeting per State of New York guidelines. 

 So we are going to have a meeting on May 8 at the Freedom Plains Presbyterian Church 
observing established COVID rules: 

- Please bring your own face mask, drinks and food, and gloves if you wish to wear gloves 

- We will take your temperature and ask you several COVID questions at check in and ask you to 
sign an NAWCC “COVID waiver”. We will also have hand sanitizer on hand 

- Please wear your face mask and maintain a social distance of six feet where possible 

 Now for the fun part: We will start off with our traditional mart. I know I will have things to 
sell and I’m sure there will be pent-up desire to buy from our members. Then we will do a show-‘n-
tell. We have some interesting things lined up. Let me know if you have something you would like to 
show. 

 Like in December, since you will be bringing your own food, we will charge only $4 for the 
meeting. Additionally, as I explained in our last meeting notice, since we’ve been pretty inactive 
this past year, we aren’t charging annual dues for this year … so you are all paid up! Please register 
in advance of the meeting so we can make final COVID-safe plans for the meeting. Also, as of 
the sending of this notice, the meeting room has a COVID occupancy rate of 25. 

 See you on May 8! … Jim 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Name NAWCC# @$4.00 

Member    

Member    

Guest    

Guest    

  Total  ➔  

 

Telephone #:  ___________________  email:  ___________________ (if recently changed) 

 

Free Table:  Half _____ or Full _____  (All mart tables shall display only horological items.  No 

responsibility for items lost, stolen, or damaged.  YOU MUST BE AWARE OF ALL ACTIVITY AT 

YOUR TABLE.  Members are responsible for compliance with state and local tax regulations.) 

 

Please make checks payable to:  Mid-Hudson Chapter 84, NAWCC 

Please send checks to:  Bill Clarke, 32 Ziegler Ave., Poughkeepsie, NY 12603 

 

 

Mid-Hudson Chapter 84, NAWCC 
 

http://community.nawcc.org/chapter84/home/ 
 

===  Saturday, May 8, 2021  === 

Freedom Plains Presbyterian Church 

1168 Route 55, Lagrangeville, NY 12540 
 

Schedule:  Table Set-Up 7:30; Mart 8:30; Show-‘n-tell 10:00; Meeting Ends 11:00 (or so…) 

Future Meeting Dates: We’re hoping to have our July picnic … National convention is July 15 – 18 

this year which is when we would normally have our picnic … so we are trying to work around that.  

http://community.nawcc.org/chapter84/home/


 
 

Directions: 

Freedom Plains Presbyterian Church 

1168 Route 55 

Lagrangeville, NY 12540 

 

From the Taconic State Parkway:  Take the “Poughkeepsie/Route 55/West” exit.  Proceed 

west on 55 to the traffic circle at Stringham Road (about 0.3 miles).   The circle is just after 

the large white church, on the left.  Proceed ¾ of the way around the circle to enter Stringham 

Road, then turn left to enter the parking lot. 

From US 9:  At Poughkeepsie, take the “44/55 East” exit.  In about 2 miles, bear right to stay 

on 55 East.  In about 5.5 miles, you will see the large white church on the right.  Proceed ¼ of 

the way around the circle that is just before the church to enter Stringham Road, then turn left 

to enter the parking lot. 

From I-84:  Exit onto US 9 and travel about 12 miles, then follow the directions above.  Or, 

exit onto the Taconic State Parkway, travel about 9 miles, then follow the directions above. 

 

➔ The meeting room is on the west side of the church, adjacent to the parking lot. 

 

President/Program Director: Jim Holmgren (845) 298-0047 jamesholmgren@gmail.com 

Vice President: John Greeney (914) 213-0969 john.greeney@msmc.edu 

Treasurer: Bill Clarke (845) 452-2510 wjclarke@computer.org 

Secretary:  Mark Nathanson (845) 337-6120 tictocmark@hotmail.com 

Publicity Director: Mike Graham (845) 471-0074 mhgraham82@gmail.com 

Director:  Dave Ewbank (860) 673-3606 dcewbank@comcast.net 

Director: Lu Sadowski (718) 429-6251 lbsadowski@aol.com 

Director: Chuck Montrose (845) 706-2646 cjmontrose@gmail.com 

Refreshments Committee:  John Greeney, Bill Clarke, Mark Nathanson 

 

Have ideas for meetings and promoting the world of clocks?  Want to help?  Contact Jim. 
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